NE-1022 Technical Committee Meeting
Best Western Mystic Hotel

9 White Hall Ave.

Mystic, CT 06355

MINUTES

Friday, October 9, 2009

I.  CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by acting chair Ken Koelkebeck at 8:15 am.  He noted that this is the last official meeting of the NE-1022 project and a new project will commence under the number of NE 1042.
Members present Ken Anderson, Rosalina Angel, Bob Buresh,  Hengwei Chen, Mike Darre, Angela Green, Ian Hart,  Ken Koelkebeck, Sheila Scheideler,  Janice Swanson, Sally Noll  Hong Wei Xin.  Richard Reynnells. 
II.  CSREES REPRESENTATIVE REPORT:

Richard Reynnells was contacted via conference call for his CSREES report.  He mentioned that our former advisor, Dr. Bill Vinsen passed away after a period of illness.  It was moved that the group would send a card to his wife.  Rich noted that there is a new position at NIFA for Food safety and Special Food Security.  He reminded the group of the Triennial meeting in NC State coming up in about 1 month. 

III. NOMINATING COMMITTEE APPOINTMENTS:

A Nominating Committee was appointed consisting of Hong Wei Xin, Janice Swanson, Sally Noll to nominate a new Junior Executive

IV. ADMINISTRATIVE ADVISOR REPORT:
Ian Hart from the University of Connecticut is the new administrative advisor for the project and his first order of business was to pay tribute to Bill Vinsen for all his work over the past several years with this group. Ian said that Bill was a very modest individual who worked well with the directors, volunteered for a lot of things and did a great job. Bill did such a great job with the NE-1022 project that he did not leave much for Ian to do to get started with since the new project was approved and the groundwork had been laid for the final 1022 report.  Ian welcomed the group to Connecticut and hoped that everyone enjoys their stay.  He then told the group about the technology incubation program for establishing new tech companies that has been given space at both the UConn Storrs and Avery Point campuses  and how companies are allowed the use of the space for three years to get started, along with using some the technical assistance from faculty.  Currently 16 companies are up and running with three other companies that are now on their own. 

V.  TERMINATION REPORT UPDATE:

Ken Koelkebeck stated that we need to submit individual station reports and brief a summary of the accomplishments and impact statements for the last five years sent to him by November 16.   He will prepare the AD 421 Termination report narrative, which is a brief summary of accomplishments from the entire reporting period.  Ken called Ruby Maize (301-504-8655) about what we really need to do and she said we just need a basic year end report, with minutes,  and list of publications. The annual CRIS reports will have our individual impact statements so look up and send a summary of the last five years to Ken.  

Ruby also told us that there is a national multistate award application due in February, we should put an application together and if we win it would be $15,000 to use by the project.  Ian Hart said that it would be very likely that we could receive an award since there are very few projects that submit from the NE region.  
VI.  NEW MEMBERS AND RECRUITMENT REPORT: 

Ken Anderson, Rosalina Angel, Ian Hart, Sheila Scheideler, and  Janice Swanson were welcomed by the group as new members.  A discussion of potential new members led to the group agreeing that it would be good to have  Glenn Carpenter, NRCS 301-504-2208 in Wash DC. , Tom Vukina from NC State,  Ray Massey, Univ of Missouri,  or Alan Rhan from MI,  as possible economists for the group.  It was also agreed that we could use a geneticist  and Frank Siewerdt, Univ of MD, who was with Perdue for 7 years, was suggested as a candidate.  Since the retirement of Bill Roush, we are down a bio-statistician, and Jason Osborne, from NC State was suggested.  It was also suggested that we ask Pete Scheifele  from the Univ of Cincinnati to join the project to assist in animal bioacoustics.   For more depth in physiology either Wayne Kuensel   or  Eyi Liang from Arkansas were suggested.  The group also agreed to ask Bill Saylor to join as a nutritionist, especially since he was advisor to the project before and knows the members.  It was also suggested that if anyone else has some ideas of new people to let the chair know.
VII.  MEETING LOCATION FOR 2010: 

Janice Swanson offered to host at Michigan State  on either October 8, 9 or 15, 16 2010. 

VIII.  STATION REPORTS:  
CT.  Mike Darre spoke about hearing in chickens and use of caprylic acid for Salmonella control in broilers.  
IL.  Ken Koelkebeck and Angela Green.  Ken talked about molting diets for laying hens and Angela talked about microbial ecology and environmental quality in poultry houses. She  also discussed preference testing for housing environments for chickens and how they will use the new equipment they built for this testing.  
IA.  Hong Wei Xin.  He presented data on air emissions from broiler barns and Turkey Barns, mitigation of air emissions from layers and preference testing of pullet/laying hens on aerial ammonia aversion.  
MD.  Rosalina Angel presented information on early nutrient imprinting on improving the utilization of phosphorus and protein by broilers.  
IN.  Hengwei Chen discussed his work with heat stress in laying hens and compounds used to reduce the stress response. He also presented information on serotonin and stress and aggressive behavior in birds.  He is also working on a project comparing infrared beak trimming verses hot blades.  
MN.  Sally Noll presented data on crude glycerin in turkey diets.  She was also looking at corn germ, high protein DDGS and various combinations of the two on turkey performance. She also reported on the use of neural network computer algorithm to predict DDGS variability.
NE.  Sheila Scheideler is studying stress in turkeys. One thing she did to increase feeding behavior was to add a few broiler chicks with the young toms. This, however, was not successful.  Maybe try using layer cockerels.  She also reported on use of DDG’s with laying hen diets and that they could use up to 25% without major problems for the layers.  
NC.  Ken Anderson spoke about the NC layer test and that there are two new breeders with four new strains with cage birds, floor birds and free range birds in the test.  Ken also works on some NIH studies for biomedical research and found that by removing the birds to wash cages every other week resulted in significant increase in mortality due to the excessive handling stress.  Ken is also the PSA rep for AAALAC.  He said that he was hopeful they will use some Ph.D.’s with animal science background for site visits.  He also was encouraging  the AAALAC committee to adopt the Animal Care Guide to be used for Ag animals in biomedical research.  They already use Ag guide for ILAR. He also reported on a good comparison study between range and cage birds with the range birds having a higher mortality and higher fat content in the egg.  
IX.   INDUSTRY REPRESENTATIVE REPORT: 

Bob Buresh asked how he and Hank and the other industry reps can get more involved with the group.  He stated that he thought the group was doing some valuable research and needed to get it out to the industry.  He and the other industry reps would gladly review and comment on our projects.  
X.  RECESS FOR THE DAY:


The meeting recessed for the day at 5:30 pm.  The group had dinner at the Steak Loft 
Restaurant in Mystic, CT.

Saturday, October 10, 2009
XI.  CALL TO ORDER: 


The meeting was re-convened at 8:10 am on Saturday, October 10, 2009 by acting chair Ken Koelkebeck.  Member present Ken Anderson, Rosalina Angel,  Hengwei Chen, Mike Darre, Angela Green,  Ken Koelkebeck, Sheila Scheideler,  Janice Swanson, Sally Noll  Hong Wei Xin.  Richard Reynnells. 

XII. NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT: 


The nominating committee put forth Angela Green, Brian Fairchild, and Darrin Karcher as 
candidates for the position of Junior Executive.   Angela Green was voted in as the new Junior 
Executive Committee.  The executives for the project for 2010 will be: 


Jody Purswell- Chair


Mike Darre- Secretary


Sheila Scheideler- Senior Executive


Angela Green - Junior Executive

XIII.  STATION REPORTS: 

MI report was given by Janice Swanson.  She will be studying the potential effects and outcomes when changes are proposed to existing food animal production systems.  Her group is producing white papers on each subject.  They hope that their results will be used by the government before any legislation is made.  They will also create lay versions of the white papers.  Darrin Karcher at MI is looking at bone strength  with various diets.   Janice is also working on wireless monitoring of behavior and activity of chickens in non-cage environments.  The sensor system she will use is being developed by the DOD.  
XIV.  REVIEW OF NEW PROJECT PROPOSAL:

A.  The group undertook a quick review of new project proposal to identify who is collaborating on the different research areas described.
B.  NC State should be added to the project under the heading of identifying stress, and also to the section on alternative ingredients for molting diets for birds.  

C.  Under Objective 2 - Alternative systems the project will focus on laying hens.


D  Several stations were identified as studying the use of DDGs: MN, NE, IL, MD, IA, and NC. It 

was noted that we  still need to look at ammonia and other emissions from poultry feed these 
ingredients.  

E.  It was questioned as to whether or not we can use our group to write a proposal to USPE or 
UEP or other private foundations and obtain funds for this cooperative project or for sub sets of 
the group.  Mike Darre and Ken Koelkebeck will look into this with the powers that be at the 
USDA
F.  The question of looking at  timing/patterns of feeding and watering for maximizing nutrient utilization was brought up and  IA and MD will discuss collaboration on this. 
G.  It was suggested that for future meetings, we should add about one hour of breakout time for people to discuss individual projects and collaborations.  
XV.  ADJOURN


The meeting was adjourned at 10:16 am.
Respectfully submitted by Michael J. Darre,  Acting Secretary. 

